
LAB Dept MEETING – Huddles 
 

Date of Meeting: 7/3/18 
Attendees: Myrna Ocab, Jocelyn Ybarra, Priscila Dar, Tammy Rantung, Quang Trinh, 
Teresita Strickland, Mark Gomez, Elliott Faure, Melanie Magee, Janet Gerges, Juanita 
Fernandez, Erica Torres, Marissa Calilung, Theda Bryant 
 

Topic Details Action Item, 
responsible 
person, date due, 
or informational 
only 

KUDOS 
SAFETY TIP 

• To all those covering extra shifts and hours – A BIG 
THANK YOU! 

 
• Don’t take short cuts. Use sidewalks. 

Informational 

 • When receiving and putting away supplies, make sure to 
empty all boxes. We lost small vials of BB antisera 
recently. These are easy to miss so please empty all 
boxes before putting in trash. Always check the packing 
slip and match with items received. On packing slip, put 
initial next to item received.  If there’s a discrepancy, let 
Theda or manager know. 

• Huddle board in break room now.  
 

ALL STAFF 

 • Print the daily surgery schedule daily. Work flow 
reminder: The Blood Bank CLS prints this surgery 
schedule from KPHC around 1700 daily.  
 

• FFN resulting changes effective today, 7/3/18. There are 
additional DTA fields for TLI Qcette, pos and neg 
controls. Only required result fields are TLI Qcette and 
Fibronectin. This was emailed to CLSs today. 

CLS 

 • We will be transitioning from QFT-Gold (3 tubes) to QFT-
Plus (4 tubes). The go-live date for the QFT plus (4 
tubes) is AUGUST 1, 2018. 
More information on this was emailed to you today, 
7/3/18. Watch the video- only the first 2:30 minutes. The 
rest of the video which is the incubation step will be 
performed at the Regional Lab. Competency quiz is due 
by Friday, July 20,2018. 

• Sunset Flow Cytometry/BT Lab has been receiving 
specimens that are unaccessioned. 
Kindly accession the Flow Cytometry / BT Lab specimen 
before sending to Sunset. 

Phlebotomist 



• Lab is being monitored by region for Inpatient TAT- % of 
routine non AM draws to done within 4 hours. Be aware 
of this parameter. The target from order to release on 
these blood draws is <=4 hours. MV lab is not meeting 
the minimum goal of 89% right now, so far we’re only at 
86% thru May,2018.  

UBT • Teamwork makes the Dreamwork! 
We’re each other’s resources, we need each other’s 
help in working together. It’s ok to ask help when 
needed and offer help when co-worker needs help. 
Don’t ignore somebody who needs help! 
Acknowledge your co-worker! Our ultimate goal is 
patient care but remember happy staff, happy 
patients. 

• Raquel’s term as the UBT labor co lead is ending 
on February 2019. The UBT needs a volunteer for 
CLS UBT rep / co lead. 

• The 2018 People Pulse survey is just around the 
corner. Let your voices be heard. This is on 
September 10-28. This is completely anonymous. 
We need your responses. 

• Test of change: In an effort to completely eliminate 
using the blue capped vacutainer urine cups, we will 
store all urine specimens with UA orders in the 
refrigerator. CLS will store urine specimens directly 
in yellow bucket in refrigerator after performing 
urinalysis. The C2/C3, D2 or H Op will retrieve urine 
from refrigerator and process when a urine culture 
is ordered. This test of change will begin on 
Monday, 7/9/18. 

• Quiet at Night project – test of change will begin on 
Monday, 7/9/18. Refrain from using a phlebotomy 
cart between the hours of 2200-0500. If in case you 
really have to use one, do not use the basket cart 
which make a lot of noise (will put a service request 
for this) 
 
 

 

 

This concludes the Minutes of the _7/3/2018________ Lab Staff Meeting. 
 
Prepared by: Marissa Calilung/Theda Bryant   Date: __7/5/2018_________ 










